
FDA warns about dangers of sleeping pills 

Certain commonly used sleeping pills will now include a new boxed warning, alerting patients to 
possible serious or life-threatening behaviors that may result from taking these drugs, the US 
Food and Drug Administration announced. The move follows several reports of rare but serious 
injuries and deaths resulting from sleepwalking, sleep-driving and other complex behaviors 
while sleeping, such as the unsafe use of a stove. 


